Department for Information Governance, Caldicott & SIRO Support

Weston Park Hospital Whitham Road Sheffield \$10 2SJ

Tel: 0114-2265151 Fax: 0114-2265152 Email: foi@sth.nhs.uk

Claire McWilliams

request-77230-71c7ef8b@whatdotheyknow.com

13th July 2011

Our ref: FOI RFI 001465

Your ref: email received 22nd June 2011

Dear Claire

Freedom of Information Request

Further to your email dated and received by the Trust on 22nd June 2011, our response is as follows (highlighted in blue):

 Date of the next tender for the "Collection and Disposal of WEEE (Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment) and Batteries.

The Estates directorate have just completed a tender exercise for general waste including WEEE. At present, the mandatory standstill period is in place. Once this period is over we can advise who is included within the lots for WEEE waste. The contract award is for a 3 year period + 1 year extension. Please note battery disposal is an ad-hoc collection service due to minimal quantities. We therefore exempt supply of this information under Section 22 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 - Future Publication.

Also a copy of the previous successful tender for the collection and disposal of WEEE.

The value of the last WEEE contract was approximately £6350 for the last 3 years.

This completes the Trust response to your request, but please note:

Your rights

If you are unhappy with the way we have handled your request, you may ask for an internal review in accordance with Section VI Complaints Procedures of the Section 45 Code of Practice of the Freedom of Information Act 2000: and in accordance with Appendix E of the Trust's Code of Practice for Responding to Requests for Information (v 2.6 dated 22/09/09).

If you wish to complain you should contact:

Peter Wilson
Information Governance, Caldicott & SIRO Support Manager
Department for Information Governance, Caldicott & SIRO Support
Sheffield Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
Weston Park Hospital
Whitham Road
Sheffield S10 2SJ

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office

Leter Wilson

Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications

Yours sincerely

Peter Wilson

Information Governance, Caldicott & SIRO Support Manager